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Supervisor’s Message: 

Dear Neighbor, 

 Another week of progress in Orange County Second District!  Today, Orange County held a press 
conference at Be Well Anita location in Orange to announce state funding received on two key county 
projects:  Second Be Well OC Campus and the System of Care Data Integration Solution.  I greatly appreciate 
the efforts of Senators Umburg and Bates, Assemblymember Petrie-Norris to secure funding for these two 
critical projects.   I have known these legislators for many years and was pleased to see our advocacy efforts 
pay dividends for our taxpayers. The second Be Well campus  will allow more Orange County residents to 
have  access to mental health and wellness services, as well as quality professional substance abuse 
treatment, while the data integration project will allow for more information sharing between our county 
agencies to better assess the needs and assist our most vulnerable residents. 

 
 Yesterday, my team and I were  out in the community safely 
masked up.  We took a hike in Newport Beach at Buck Gully and 
learned about all the efforts of the Irvine Ranch Conservancy to 
preserve and maintain the area for the wildlife and the community 
given our recent fire events.  My team and I ended the day 
celebrating  and supporting DKF Upcycling Fellows at the Youth In 
Fashion event at Hammitt in South Coast Plaza.  The nonprofit 
Dragon Kim Foundation and handbag brand, Hammitt, parternered 
together to feature six teenage fashion designers committed to 
upcycling and environmentalism.  The teens are leading 
environmental-focused  fellowship projects sponsored by the 
foundation.  For this event, the teens designed handbags with 
recycled materials donated by Hammitt. 

 

 This week, we also meet with our Second District Elected Officials twice!  It was great to engage with 
our elected officials throughout the district and share ways to partner on tackling homelessness.  We 
discussed project homekey and the OC county departments shared how they can support the cities with 
these efforts to convert motels, underutilized and dilapidated buildings or other housing needing upgrade to 
permanent supportive housing.   

 

 All in all, it was a week filled with providing needed public information about Covid-19 and learning 
about our most precious landmarks and resources in the district.  

 
 Thank you for reading our weekly newsletter.  You can review past issues and board updates on our 
website.  If you want to watch our board meeting on Tuesday, August 24, 2021 you can watch live here.  
Please reach out to us with ideas, concerns and input.  We want to hear from you.  And please get vaccinated 

and continue to wear a mask indoors, in crowded areas or where the risk of COVID-19 may be higher.  
 
Be well, 

https://bewelloc.org/
https://sd34.senate.ca.gov/
https://a74.asmdc.org/
https://letsgooutside.org/explore/buck-gully-reserve/
http://www.irconservancy.org/
https://www.southcoastplaza.com/directory/hammitt/
https://www.southcoastplaza.com/
https://dragonkimfoundation.org/?ltclid=0c056f75-e12a-41d5-b4f6-1e02bdf35ae0
https://www.hammitt.com/
https://board.ocgov.com/board-meeting-media-archive
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“The second Be Well campus will allow more Orange County residents to have 

access to mental health and wellness services, as well as quality professional 

substance abuse treatments, while the data integration project will allow for 

more information sharing between our county agencies to better assess the 

needs and assist our most vulnerable residents.” 

(Supervisor Foley’s remarks begin at 23:40) 

https://www.facebook.com/ocgov/videos/178500664372945
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COVID-19 & VARIANT UPDATES 

8/16/21 
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference with Charles Barfield (General 
Manager of the Orange County Employees 
Association) and Sarah Auwarter (1st Vice-
President of the Newport Mesa Federation of 
Teachers) 

8/17/21 
Click Here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference with Dr. Clayton Chau, (Director 
of the Orange County Health Care Agency) 

8/18/21 
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference with Dr. Regina Chinsio-
Kwong (Deputy Health Officer of the Orange 
County Health Agency)  

8/19/21  
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference with Pam Khan, MPH, RN, 
NCSN (Health Coordinator for the Orange 
County Department of Education) and Casey 
Reitz (President of Segerstrom Center for the 
Arts)  

8/13/21 
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference with Dr. Marlin Mills 
(Perinatologist at Hoag Medical Group) 

https://fb.watch/7umaas5U69/
https://fb.watch/7te-jUn6dU/
https://fb.watch/7tg2oo-Hbu/
https://fb.watch/7uqRGK6eu2/
https://fb.watch/7umaas5U69/
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See below for vaccine status of D2 and Clinics: 
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Click here to review 2-1-1 Orange County’s report on their COVID-19 Pandemic Response.   

https://www.211oc.org/images/2021/01/12/Final_211OC_12_Month_COVID_Reportv10.pdf?mc_cid=d3cc52d621&mc_eid=UNIQID
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“Hello District 2! As an office we are focusing on Supervisor 

Foley’s priorities for the Second District.  Below are some of 

the events happening in the cities I serve. 

I can be reached at Kalvin.Alvarez@OCGov.com for issues 

related to animals or the communities that I serve.”   
Kalvin Alvarez 

Constituent Services Manager 

(Buena Park, Fountain Valley, 

La Palma, Los Alamitos) & 

Animal Services 

DISTRICT 2 COMMUNITY UPDATES & PROGRAMS 
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“Hello District 2, 

Our office continues to work hard towards accomplishing Supervisor 
Foley’s priorities for the Second District.  This week the bulk of my 
attention focused on COVID-19 Relief and Recovery.  We hosted vaccine 
clinics in Newport Beach and Huntington Beach this week, including our 
newest location at Coastline College – Newport Beach Campus.  
Additionally, on Saturday, we host a clinic in Oak View in Huntington 
Beach.  One of my favorite parts of my job is getting to see people show 
up for their vaccines.  

Supervisor Foley and I also attended the Canstruction Homecoming event 
in support of the OC Food Bank where we thanked and recognized Fluor 
Corporation and Crespi for their generous support and participation.  We 
loved seeing Newport Beach local Wing Lam who founded Wahoos in D2.  He often gives to the 
community. Canstruction works to assist the most vulnerable among our population by building art 
sculptures out of canned food which is then donated afterwards to food banks. It truly warms my 
heart to see this! Feel free to reach out to me with any events in Newport Beach, Huntington Beach, 
or Seal Beach at avery.counts@ocgov.com or at (714) 559-8364. Thanks!” 

Avery Counts 

Constituent Services Manager 

(Huntington Beach, Newport 

Beach, Seal Beach) 

https://www.coastline.edu/locations/newport-beach-campus/index.php
https://canstructionoc.org/
https://www.capoc.org/oc-food-bank/
mailto:avery.counts@ocgov.com
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“Hello Everyone,  

It’s great to be back home after visiting family last week.  

This week’s theme is “transparency in governance” a top priority for 
Supervisor Foley for District 2.  We strive to provide our citizens with 
valuable information.  I joined Supervisor Foley at our quarterly “Orange 
County’s Second District—Elected Officials Meeting” where we talked 
about how our office can assist them with providing services and answer 
questions for our residents. 

We are continuing our weekly Saturday COVID-19 clinic at Orange Coast 
College (enter off Adams) from 9am—2:30pm. No appointment is 
necessary prior to arrival. Simply show up, and get vaccinated.  

On Tuesday, the Cypress City Council held interviews to fill their council 
vacancy. Our office looks forward to working with the newest member of the Cypress City once 
they’ve been selected. 

If you have any questions for me please reach out at (714) 714-3122 or email me at 
Manuel.Chavez@ocgov.com. “ 

Manuel Chavez 

Constituent Services Manager 

(Costa Mesa, Cypress, 

Huntington Beach (Oak View 

Neighborhood) Stanton & 

Rossmoor) 

Stanton  

Sections of Beach Boulevard will be undergoing 

street repairs Mon-Thurs 10pm-5am & Friday 

11pm-7am through August 28. 

Costa Mesa  
Costa Mesa is looking for Planning Commissioners and 
Parks Art and Recreation Commissioners. If you are 
interested in applying go to the city website. 
Applications are due Friday, August 27 by 5pm. 

Rossmoor 
Today, Supervisor Foley met with County staff to 
request budget allocation for alternative day 
street sweeping. 

https://prod.orangecoastcollege.edu/
https://prod.orangecoastcollege.edu/
mailto:Manuel.Chavez@ocgov.com
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Commissioner Updates 

 

TRANSPARENCY IN GOVERNANCE 

Appointee: Sue Dvorak 

Commission, Committee, or Board: Orange County Airport Commission 

Date: August 18th, 2021 

Update:  

The Airport Commission voted unanimously to extend the contract with LAZ Parking California, LLC through 
September 30, 2022 to ensure shuttle service is provided for employees and passengers from the Main 
Street parking lot to the main terminal.  JWA expects a competitive bid process in the fall of 2021 for a new 
parking management shuttle contract.   

 

The Commission also voted, unanimously, to recommend the approval of an Air Canada lease from October 
1, 2021 – December 31, 2025.  Air Canada passengers will travel from JWA to Vancouver on the Boeing 737 
Max 8 airplane which utilizes the latest aircraft technology resulting in lower fuel consumption and quieter 
departures.   

 

This week I also worked with Supervisor Foley and her internal advising team on the Fly Friendly program to 
encourage use of cleaner fuels and quicker departures. 
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SUSTAINABILITY & TRANSPORTATION 

OCWD Makes History by Operating Orange County’s First PFAS Treatment 
Plant  

The Orange County Water District (OCWD) made history in June by 
bringing the first treatment plant online to remove per- and polyfluoroalkyl 
substances (PFAS) detected in Orange County groundwater supplies.  

PFAS are a group of thousands of manmade chemicals that are used in 
consumer products such as Teflon pans, stain resistant carpets and fast-
food packaging. Due to their prolonged use, PFAS were detected in water 
sources throughout the United States, including the Orange County 
Groundwater Basin, which provides 77% of the drinking water for 2.5 
million people in north and central Orange County. Despite playing no role 

in releasing PFAS into the environment, water providers must find ways to 
remove it from groundwater supplies while continuing to meet all state and 

federal water quality regulations. 

As part of a robust effort to address PFAS, OCWD created a PFAS taskforce, actively working with state 
officials, local water agencies and community stakeholders to share updates and gain consensus on 
developing long-term treatment solutions, launched the nation’s largest pilot treatment program to test 
treatment techniques for removing PFAS, and continues to share best practices with the industry. 
Currently, 11 of OCWD’s water providers are undergoing design and/or construction for 35 treatment 
facilities throughout Orange County.  

OCWD remains committed to frequent and transparent communications with its stakeholders while 
maintaining public trust in local groundwater.  

Please visit OCWD’s PFAS webpage for additional information on the District’s comprehensive PFAS 
response.  

This week I attended several meetings related to Supervisor Foley’s Fly Friendly Initiative.  We vetted 
the first draft with our internal airport advisory team, then met with aviation lawyers to discuss legal 
incentive options as well as the possibility of a Part 150 study to address more noise and pollution.  On 
Thursday, I attended the Fly Friendly Program Committee to gather their impact.  We will finalize the 
plan over the next few weeks.  Thanks for all the involved community members, JWA staff and airport 
operations for supporting.   

Adam Ereth 

Sustainability Policy Advisor 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Y_SEtVDUMm2jCeETEfr97UXZpwMDHQwANPE15UA_2D4d38j2Zxp2g-LOJt14b6ZI48KSJ4hFKRSboDvTdi7OVdNnhGYLMIaJr_8AomsZML6k-ehWWmRXa2jwoKQNSxwczGWYCZC8TaKWKn6ZtoobZdPode3pht9Z5ZbBRjBuQn20EYg8qtZJFzvfKqhjk-8h&c=xuuys
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Click here for the full press release 

Click here for more information 

https://www.ocair.com/news/2021/08/19/drizzle-local-artistry/
https://www.ocair.com/travelers/dine-shop-relax/relax/arts-program/
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WORKFORCE & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

Workforce, Economic Development and Business Recovery Initiatives 

INITIATIVES UPDATES 

Initiative 2 - Business Recovery:                                                                                     
Partner with the County on 

contracting opportunities for local 
and small business owners as well as 
enhancing the contracting process for 
the Cities within the Second District 

The Second District is hosting a Virtual Small Business 
Roundtable on Thursday, August 26, 2021 at 1:00pm.  This 

session will focus on how to do business with the County.  It will 
include resources available, how to find contracting 

opportunities, how to register on the portal and typical bidding 
protocol.  The discussion will be lead by Maria Pirona, County 

Procurement Officer and Joseph Sly, County Public Works 
Procurement Manager.                                           

#District2SmallBusinessRoundtable 

The County of Orange holds a Vendor Information Day on the 
first Thursday of each EVEN month (except holidays).  These 

sessions are to provide vendors with information on how to do 
business with the County and to answer questions regarding the 

County of Orange purchasing process.                                                                                         
Time:  9:00 A.M. TO 11:00 A.M.                                                                                               

County Procurement Office CPO Training Room                       
1300 South Grand Avenue                                                       

Building A, 2nd Floor                                                                                  
Santa Ana, CA 92705                                                                                                          

To attend, RSVP at http://ob.ocgov.com/business/vid 

Initiative 4 - Business Recovery:                                                                                 
Partner state-wide with organizations 

that provide business owners with 
financial resources and tools to pivot 

post-pandemic. 

On August 30, 2021 from 11am to Noon, Lendistry will provide 
an update on the remaining rounds of CARES grant funding to 

our OC Second District Small Business Roundtable.   Lendistry is 
the administrator of the California Relief Grant.  The program 

has received an additional $1.5B to help more small businesses.  
There are 3 remaining rounds of funding for -  applicants 

already in the system, new cultural arts applicants and new 
small business applicants.  Stay tuned for more information and 

the link to register.                                                                      
#OCBusinessesNeedHelp 
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Buena Park 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark  
 

Costa Mesa 
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm  

 
Cypress 

https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities 

Fountain Valley 

https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities  

Huntington Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/  

La Palma 

https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities 

Los Alamitos 

https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/ 

Newport Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach 

Seal Beach 

https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach  

Stanton 

https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/
human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm
https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities
https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/
https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities
https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach
https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
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Meet this week’s Pet of the Week, Jim!  

Four-month-old Jim was found as a stray in the city of Anaheim in June. When he arrived at OC Animal Care, 
Jim appeared underweight, dehydrated, and had several abrasions on his tiny face. Our dedicated medical 
team went straight to work providing Jim the care he needed to recover from his previous life on the streets. 
Jim may have never encountered human touch prior to his arrival at the shelter, so our staff and volunteers 
worked diligently to help bring him out of his shy shell. Fortunately, Jim has made progress while in our care 
and now enjoys being petted and talked to by our team! Jim will need patient, understanding adopters who 
will work with him to build confidence and gain trust. With some extra TLC, we are hopeful that he can 
continue to grow and blossom into the brave little tiger we know he is inside! Does Jim sound like the 
purrfect fit for you? Please call 714-935-6848 to schedule an adoption appointment or visit the website.   
 

ANIMAL ID: A1726201  

PET OF THE WEEK 

https://www.ocpetinfo.com/adopt/pet-week
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The OC Animal Care Agency wanted to make sure 
our constituents are aware that; Hot cars aren't cool for pets! It 
doesn't matter if your windows are cracked or if your car is 
parked in the shade. It only takes a few minutes for the 
temperature inside your vehicle to become deadly for your pet! 
Do your part to make sure your pets are safe during this extreme 
heat. For more hot weather #petsafety  

Click here for more tips! 

https://www.ocpetinfo.com/education-resources/disaster-preparedness/extreme-weather-safety-tips

